
 

 

 

Freedom of Information Request:  Our Reference CTMUHB_503_23 
 

You asked:  
   

I am writing to submit a formal request under the provisions of the Freedom of 

Information Act.  
 

Specifically, I am seeking detailed information regarding the financial expenditure 
made by the Cwm Taf Health Board for locum staff, encompassing both internal 

staff bank and external agency locums, designated for SHOs (Senior House 
Officers) and Registrars. To enhance the precision of the data, I kindly request a 

breakdown into separate columns for internal bank locums and external agency 
locums, as well as a segmentation by various departments. 

 
This request pertains to the fiscal years 2020, 2021, and 2022, and I would 

appreciate any available data for the year 2023. 
  

Our response: 
 

Please see attached table, we are unable to provide the split required for agency 

as our systems do not break down agency spend by training grade. 
 

Please note Directorates have changed over the years due to restructures in the 
service which is why some costs are not straight line. 

Credits are likely to be from overpayments reclaims or credit notes from agency 
costs. 

  
 


